[Month DD, YYYY]
[Company Name]
[Address Line 1]
[Address Line 2]
[City, State, Zip]

Dear [Recipient’s Name]:
I respectfully request that [Payer Name] reconsider the implementation of MPPR. 

My professional association, the American Physical Therapy Association, has been engaged with CMS around the duplicative application of MPPR and is working toward a resolution. In the 2024 final rule for the Medicare Physician Fee Schedule, CMS indicated that after reviewing the clinical labor time entries for 19 therapy codes they did not believe a payment reduction should have been applied by the RUC to the clinical labor time entries since the payment valuation reduction would be duplicative of the MPPR applied by CMS during claims processing. Despite this duplicative application of MPPR, the AMA Relative Value Scale Update Committee adjusted the practice expense for the PM&R codes and applied a multiple procedure reduction to the valuation of the codes. 

I, my professional colleagues, and APTA continue to assert that MPPR itself is a flawed methodology, as clinical labor activities, supplies, and equipment are procedure specific. Despite this, the RUC has already decreased the clinical labor time based on the assumption that an average of 3.5 units will be billed per session. As an example, the standard package for cleaning equipment is 3 minutes; however, the RUC has assigned 1.33 minutes for cleaning equipment per procedure. Given that for most procedures a patient is using three to five pieces of equipment and often multiple areas of a treatment clinic, and the standard sit time for most disinfectants is 30 seconds to one minute, it is clearly impossible to clean the equipment for one procedure in 1.33 minutes. This reduction already reduces the practice expense value of a PM&R code below the cost of providing the service. If MPPR is then added on for each procedure after the first, clinical staff is allocated 40 seconds to clean all the equipment used for a procedure. This would violate all infection-control policies and regulations and put patients and providers alike at risk. 

While APTA continues to work with CMS on this duplicative application of MPPR, I urge [Payer Name]
 to reconsider adopting a policy that even CMS has identified as inappropriate.

Respectfully,
[Name and title]

